
From: Detterman, Karel, Env. Health
To: "Phillips, Hollis"
Cc: Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: RE: RO426 Former BP 11109 - Reporting Extension Request
Date: Friday, March 06, 2015 4:00:51 PM

REVISED TECHNICAL REPORT REQUEST
 
Please upload technical reports to the ACEH ftp site (Attention: Karel Detterman), and to
 the State Water Resources Control Board’s Geotracker website, in accordance with the
 following specified file naming convention and schedule:
 
·                May 8, 2015   March 6, 2015 December 5, 2014 September 30, 2014 – Soil and
 Groundwater Investigation Report and updated tabular Site Conceptual Model
                        File to be named: RO426_SWI_SCM_R_yyyy-mm-dd
 
Karel Detterman, PG
Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway
Alameda, CA  94502
Direct: 510.567.6708
Fax:    510.337.9335
Email: karel.detterman@acgov.org
 
PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at:
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm
 

From: Phillips, Hollis [mailto:Hollis.Phillips@arcadis-us.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, March 03, 2015 6:40 PM
To: Detterman, Karel, Env. Health
Cc: Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: RO426 Former BP 11109 - Reporting Extension Request
 
Karel:
 
Our revised reporting deadline for the investigation at RO426 former BP11109 expires on March 6.
 However we are still continuing to try to acquire our encroachment permit.
 
The primary delay in moving forward with permitting is due to prior well installations (MW-8 and
 MW-9) which were not properly permitted during the install process. We had to permit these wells
 first before we were allowed to apply for permits for the CPT borings.
Currently, the City of Oakland is drafting the indenture agreement which is almost ready (according
 to the City) to be signed by both parties (City of Oakland and Property Owner) to permit these
 historic wells.
 
We are currently waiting on approval of the traffic control plan for the CPT work following a number
 of edits (all requested at different times) by the City. Eventually, when the TCP is approved,  another
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 indenture agreement will be signed by both parties (City of Oakland and Property Owner). The
 waiting period for the City to draft an indenture agreement is currently unknown. Chris Bacina (City
 of Oakland) originally stated 4-6weeks, but said this time period has been extended due to short
 staffing at the City.
 
It should be noted the City of Oakland has had all permit applications since last July 2014. We were
 then asked to submit all new applications on 2015 forms, which we have done.
 
In an optimistic world, I would like to execute the work in late April/early May and will push the City
 to meet these deadlines. If we assume early May for field work can we get a report extension until
 June 30, 2015? I apologize for continuing to ask for an extension but we really have not been
 dragging our feet and we would love to move forward with this work. I have never had a permitting
 process take this long. If there is anything you can do to speed up the process (call Chris Bacina?) it
 would be appreciated.
 
Hollis
 
Hollis E. Phillips | Principal Geologist | hollis.phillips@arcadis-us.com  
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